STATE BOARD OF EDUCATION
RICHMOND

January 17, 1941

Supt. O. L. Emerick Leesburg, Virginia

Dear Mr. Emerick:

I am enclosing herewith a letter from C. T. Dean, Clifton, Virginia, and a copy of my letter to him in reply, which is apparently concerning either a school building or transportation facilities for the children in his community.

I am asking that you please advise me concerning this complaint in order that I may advise him further should additional correspondence be necessary.

Please return his letter to me with your

Very truly yours

E. Jerkins, Director Administration and Finance

Tulleur

reply.